
COVID19 

Just as schools were getting back to running in a more usual way the Omi-
cron variant has put us back a number of steps. December is usually the pe-
riod when we have the most parental engagement, due to all the annual 
Christmas and end of term events, but unfortunately they have been de-
railed by new regulations again. I do hope that the events—whether smaller 
scale than normal, virtual or recorded—have been enjoyed. Our first consideration has to be the health and 
safety of everyone involved at the school so I am sure you appreciate and understand the actions taken.  

In one of our schools we have had to take action, based upon Public Health advice, that we would not 
want to take and that is close the school and children revert to remote learning. We all know the best 
learning is going to be with a teacher in front of a class of children. The sheer volume of cases made this 
difficult to do. There will be schools up and down the country that are struggling to deal with Covid relat-
ed staffing absence, children testing positive and school leaders having to make decisions about their 
schools and classes. I am sure there will continue to be cases of Covid identified in our schools and we 
hope to minimise any impact on your child’s attendance and their learning. 

The Government’s Plan B came into force this week. Whilst this 
is more general about public behaviour and actions we all need 
to do, the message is still the same about school. Everyone must 
do their bit to help contain the spread of the virus. Getting vac-
cinated is a personal choice, and that should absolutely be the 
case. I would ask those who have not been vaccinated or re-
ceived their booster to also consider the impact of their actions 
on others. I have had my booster this week and it gives me a 
greater sense of assurance in myself and helped reduce my anxi-
ety. There will never be a 100% guarantee but it is my under-
standing that I am better protected having had the booster than if 
I had not.  

As we come to the end of the school year, there is a lot of talk 
again as to whether schools will be closed again in the New 
Year. We know that the Government have said school closure 
will be last measure—schools will be the last to be closed and 
first to open. We all hope this is not a required action but the 
Headteachers have been making sure the schools are prepared 
for remote learning. Let us all hope it is not required.     

SCHOOL BUDGETS  

As we approach the end of the financial year, all the schools will be reviewing their spend this year in 
preparation to set the new budget for April. Once again there have been many challenges the schools have 
faced in dealing with Covid19 on top of the everything else. School budgets are expecting an injection of 
cash from the Government, but as often is the case, the new money is al-
ready spent before it arrives in the school. Although a fictional graph, the 
money coming in is not matching the money going out resulting in over-
spends in the school. This is common throughout the country. Dersing-
ham is in the best financial position currently as they are just about bal-
ancing their budget. They have worked very hard, having to make diffi-
cult decisions over the years to get to that position. At Central Park, pre-
vious healthy reserves have been eroded over the years as they get dipped 
into each year. Whilst there is no risk of the school going into deficit it 
does have to take actions to ensure this remains the case. At Calverton, 
unfortunately the school is already in a deficit. Officially this is not al-
lowed and has to have special approval. Therefore, the school will be looking at a variety of actions over 
the next couple of years to continue to reduce and eliminate the deficit position. A situation that is not go-
ing to be quick and easy to get out of but every action possible is being considered to achieve this.      

Issue 3. 



CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

The end of term is this Friday, 17th December.  I hope you can spend time to-
gether as extended families and have a much better festive period than last 
year. Whether you celebrate Christmas or not, you cannot help but feel it is 
such a joyous time of the year. So a very Merry Christmas to all those celebrat-
ing and peaceful wishes to everyone else. Please take care, look after one and 
other and remain safe during the holidays.  

We did say it last year, but the next year has to be better than this year. All the 
very best for 2022.   

Darren Williams, Executive Headteacher 

TERM DATES 

A reminder that the 
schools are due to re-
open on Wednesday 5th 
January. The calendar for 
2021/22 and for 2022/ 23 
will be on the school’s 
website so do look ahead 
for other holiday periods.  

To date, during the Autumn Term, the schools 
have done pretty well for their attendance. Under-
standably there is more absence that usual but gen-
erally the attendance rates are very comparable to 
the national statistics. It is important that if you 
have made any decisions about travelling over the 
Christmas holidays that you are taking into consid-
eration all the travel requirements and are prepared  
for further travel requests. Back in September, 
Newham was one of the areas in England with the 
highest number of children stuck overseas. Hope-
fully the strict restrictions do not come in again but 
you would need to plan your return with good time 

for the start of term.    

RECOVERING EDUCATION  

With a speculation about the position in the New 
Year, the schools are still trying their best to make 
sure that education that has been missed over the 
past 18 months is recovered in some shape or 
form.  

The schools receive various grants to support our 
work and, whilst there are various national sugges-
tions on how to use these grants, the schools are in 
the best position to decide how they are used.  

There are many plans to help the children that 
need it most but all children will benefit from do-

ing extra work—even 
if they are still 
achieving what is 
expected of them. I 
am sure, like the 
teachers, you would 
be very happy if your 
child achieved more 
than expected.  

Dersingham are contracting staff over the Christ-
mas holiday to work with certain children. All 
schools will be setting different homework pro-
jects and work that can be completed at home. 
Your support is greatly appreciated in this. At the 
very least, children can still learn to read, learn 
their timetables and be writing about anything. 
Fluency in all these areas gives children a fantastic 
head start to their learning in school.  

In the coming months I shall be looking in more 
detail at how the schools are spending their grants 
to help children achieve better and more. Some of 
the money will be spent to benefit all children in 
the school and some will be targeted. We want to 

make sure that the 
grants are having 
impact and being 
spent in the most 
effective way.        

FEDERATION AND  

CALVERTON 

It has been great getting to know Calverton over 
the past term. The Federation Executive Team 
spent time together a few weeks back to look at the 
areas of strength in each school and where we can 
continue to support each other to get better. It was 
a really productive couple of days. As a Federation 
we do not focus on things for Ofsted but recognise 
they do make a judgement on the school and there-
fore important we meet the criteria they set out. 
Calverton is expected to be the first school out of 
the three to be visited by Ofsted, as early as the 
Summer Term, and so in the coming months the 
Executive Team will be at the school more,  build-
ing on current practice so we are in the best possi-
ble position for when we get our Ofsted call.   


